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Ultimately I think what I have learned here in this module is how to constructively 
debate a topic, learn through my peers and research their ideas and construct my own 
opinion. This method of learning has been a positive experience and possibly the best 
module I have taken at university. 

I want to thank everyone for an incredible few weeks of deep discussion and learning 
through reading the debate on other peoples blogs. 

http://psu883.wordpress.com/2011/04/07/whats-next/ 

 

I totally agree that we have learned a lot, and far more than just content, but our ability 
to discuss and research and form opinions, and reflect on constructive criticisms of 
others. 

http://psu883.wordpress.com/2011/04/07/whats-next/#comments 

 

I feel like I have learnt more on this module than in any other I have had during my 
time at university. By actively researching and discussing current issues in education on 
such a regular basis I have maintained and understood the information much better. 
The course allows us to improve on our public speaking skills (an essential skill for any 
teacher) and our critical thinking skills. We have had the freedom to discuss any aspect 
of the topic that we find interesting rather than being given set exam questions and 
topics that we must remember and for these reasons and more I am thankful to Jesse for 
coming up with such an original and effective module (including the use of technology, 
may I add!), and to my fellow students for providing such lively and interesting debates 
throughout the semester! 

http://annalouise90.wordpress.com/ 

 

I absolutely LOVED this module, more than every other module I have ever attended in 
my whole life! The module was fun, interesting, though provoking and educational. I 
have gained knowledge while fully enjoying every moment. The structure of the 
module allowed me gain valuable knowledge, gain precious skills and have fun! 

With the structure of this module I got to learn and understand about all the learning 
objectives required and even more. I enjoyed every moment of it. It was the best 
module I ever participate in and it should be used as an example for other modules to 
adapt upon. 

http://faireducation4all.wordpress.com/ 

 

I have to say I’ve found this module to be a refreshing one; one that was able to guide 
us as students to discover things for ourselves and spur us on to acquire knowledge 
rather than bombard us with a mass of information we (most probably) wouldn’t 
remember. The organisers of the module took a risk they completely disregarded 
‘conventional’ educational teaching methods and tried something new, something 
different and it paid off. 

http://awelhydref.wordpress.com/ 

 

Over the space of just one semester we (as a class) have covered such a diverse set of 
topics relating to learning and education, ranging from a cognitive perspective to 
behavioural views, and from the use of technology in the classroom through to the 
implications on society. This form of teaching and learning has for me been a great 
experience, giving us the chance to interact with the topics we enjoy and in some cases 
passionately care about. 

http://bvwalker.wordpress.com/ 

 

The only reason people get lost in thought is because it is unfamiliar territory - This 
may well be the case for some people, but this module certainly has made me think, 
and quite a lot! 

I hope you have enjoyed my thoughts and feelings about learning and teaching in 
general. For the most part I have very much enjoyed taking part in this module, and 
hope it continues in the same format next year, and the year after that. Thank you for 
sharing all of your ideas and suggestions, I too have enjoyed hearing/reading them 
week in, week out. Good luck in everything you do! 

http://captainhazza.wordpress.com/ 

 

I think I have benefited greatly from the module; I seem to have built up my confidence 
on talking and giving my opinion on topics and in discussions, furthermore my 
presentation skills have improved. Overall a great module, where I have benefited and 
increased my learning skills! Thanks Jesse. 

http://donnamarie22.wordpress.com/ 

 

I agree that this was a very insightful way of learning. This form of learning has been 
very fun and as you said sometimes simpler than listening to a lecturer. I have enjoyed 
being able to argue about topics with my peers and through these arguments I have 
taken away a lot of knowledge. It really felt that in the way this class was structured the 
information was more easily available, as often someone would give you the 
information, in order to support there argument. Another benefit oif this module I found 
was that you could focus on the areas you were interested in, and in that way learn the 
aspects os learning and education that you felt a desire to learn. 

http://donnamarie22.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/final-thoughts/#comments 

 

 

I think we will actually remember a lot from this module, because we have been 
actively engaging and constantly discussing these ideas, and I think as the weeks have 
gone on, we’ve got a lot more passionate about it, which will make a huge difference 
when we come to talk about education in the future! I’ve already found myself arguing 
with anyone who will talk about education, and I am now looking forward to going 
into school over summer and having these debates with teachers on the actual front 
line of education! 

 



I completely agree with all of your points. It really has been a fantastic module. There 
have been times in which I’ve struggled to put the effort into my blog, especially in 
these later weeks. However the overwhelming feeling is of achievement, now that we 
have completed it. Unlike other modules, this does not feel like a relief to finish. 

These blogs have given some students a voice that others may never have heard. I have 
learnt so much from others and their blogs, that I would never have learnt from writing 
essays. Others opinions matter, and life is about considering the feelings and ideas of 
others. 

http://psu891.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/part-ii-the-end-of-the-educational-world-as-
we-know-it/#comments 

 

Thank You Jesse for coming up with an original way to conduct a module, and thank 
you to my co-students for all the stimulating debates that have happened during this 
module!! 

http://elenmai.wordpress.com/ 

 

So, 11 weeks in and although it’s a geeky thing to say, I am really going to miss this 
module!  Overhauling the education system has taken over our lives (our friendship 
group in particular), from finding blogging topics, to reading BBC education and 
discussing it in our free time! 

This module has taught me many things about education, and about how we can 
improve education through the use of Psychology. 

Thirdly, is the idea that practice makes perfect, in many senses of the phrase. I mean 
this in the sense of ourselves improving in our writing and forming opinions through 
the weekly blogs, becoming more confident presenting and even just improving 
reading technical journals quickly yet effectively. 

http://jolleys.wordpress.com/ 

 

I couldn’t agree more it has taken over our lives completely and has seemed to change 
everything from the way which we wished we were taught in every module to even our 
sense of humour! I mean, how many jokes have we made about being a gustatory 
learner and people have just looked at us like “What are you on?” But it has been really 
enjoyable and I don’t think that it is geeky for us to admit it! 

I think the variety has been amazing in this module, it’s what I hoped university would 
be like and what I’ve only just experienced is that we get to investigate and discuss 
what we actually want to! I mean, I have little interest in bilingualism, and when that 
topic has come up, I have had the opportunity to go and see another speech that has 
interested me instead. This allows us to excel because we aren’t forced to study 
something that we don’t want to! 

The variety in this module has been what has made it so good for me, the fact that 
there are always so many talks on so many different topics. However, I have found one 
issue with this variety, there were several occasions where I found myself wanting to 
listen to two talks that were happening at the same time and had to pick between them 
in the hope that I could find out about the other through the blogs. Other than that I 
have found this module to be a resounding success and a joy to be a part of. 

http://jolleys.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/all-good-things-come-to-an-end/#comments 

 

Another semester finished, 11 very annoying blogs written and just one more to go. I 
must admit though, whilst these blogs have been a constant annoyance to me, trying to 
find topics that interested me, finding some way of talking about them in a short blog 
and manage to get my point across, they have also taught much more than I expected 
to learn. In fact it may end up that in the future I will remember more from these blogs 
and the discussions between peers than I do from the lectures in my other modules. 

http://epovall.wordpress.com/ 

 

At first I also had an issue with writing the blogs and I didn’t understand what content 
was supposed to be added but once the first grades came through and I realised that I 
must have been doing the right thing so that settled my mind a bit. Also I agree with the 
fact that this module was refreshing as I’ve never done a module like this so it was a 
novelty to be able to do something new within a subject. 

http://epovall.wordpress.com/2011/04/10/and-so-it-comes-to-an-end/#comments 

 

Wow, what a journey this module has been. I really feel that I have learned more here 
than in any previous module. Being able to go off on research what interests you and 
then write up your findings as you wish really ignited an intrinsic drive to do well. As 
Jesse pointed out, all of our work is on the open internet, for all to see. Couple this with 
the fact that our class mates are all critically discussing each other’s work, and there is 
certainly reason to stay motivated. I agree with Rich, that to some degree I have felt like 
a real writer at times, and besides from all of the content knowledge that I have 
learned, it is certainly worth while acknowledging all of the other skills that I (as I’m 
sure we all have) have improved/ picked up. For one, my writing has definitely 
improved. Further, I am sure that our research skills have improved, having to research 
each week in at least one area, and more if we were to give a decent response to other 
people’s blogs. 

Thank you Jesse for a fantastic module, I hope it is recognised as the success I see it as, 
and continues and progresses further. 

http://stephengarethedwards.wordpress.com/ 

 

I too have taken an awful lot away from this module, and it has made me more 
confident in my ability to master new material (I only wish we’d had this module 
sooner)! 

I agree that the module has helped me improve my writing, presenting and debating 
skills! The whole point of university is to give you skills, and this is what this module 
has done. I struggle to remember half of the things I learnt in first year, but hopefully 
the skills developed in this module will stay with me for a long time! 

This might be the end of blogging for many of us. But I’m sure it isn’t the end of 
thinking critically about the world of education and putting our opinions forward 
confidently. 



This module has definitely left me with life long skills. It has got me trying to better 
myself, what with being in comparison with fellow classmates/Housemates. It keeps 
you on your toes and makes you want to out do yourself every week. 

I agree with you that this module has helped improve my writing skills as well. Being 
dyslexic I was very apprehensive about writing a blog each week at first. As I’m an 
awful speller and at times my grammar can be bad too. This has made me aware of my 
weaknesses in writing and I have found ways to get around this each week. 

http://stephengarethedwards.wordpress.com/2011/04/08/last-blog/#comments 

 

So it has come to the final week of blogging I am going to find it weird not thinking of 
something new to learn about each week as such. I really do find it a rewarding 
process and form of assessment, as you know when you have done a good blog based 
on 1. The grade and 2.The comments you get back. I don’t really see how this form of 
assessment could be used too much in schools potentially in high school ICT but I 
think that other universities should take this method on board. I liked this subject being 
unique I wouldn’t want to do two subjects at one time using blogs as the assessment 
but do find that I have read the most journals compared to other modules and retained 
the most information (well at present, test of time still remains to be seen). I have also 
enjoyed the gratification of teaching each other in a way! I think that my blogs have 
improved over the course looking back to the first one seems extremely strange and the 
interaction in this module has been one of my favourite parts, being able to discuss our 
opinions on topics with each other. 

Personally I was very apprehensive about this module particularly when I found out 
that it involved blogs as I am a bit of a technophobe. As you all know its surprisingly 
easy, although thanks to Shannah for helping me set it up  . I have really enjoyed this 
module and although I have no intentions of going into teaching or education in any 
respect I still feel that it has helped me in my presentation skills the thought of my 
dissertation talk doesn’t bother me after having presented for nearly that length of time 
in this module. Also it has made me realise the potential I have to teach myself about 
any topics that take my interest without doing a course on it, this is very novel to me 
but think that when I finish university I won’t stop learning even though I don’t have 
any plans to go into further education. 

http://gemmabyron.wordpress.com/ 

 

I agree with you, I don’t think I would want more than one module being a 
‘bloggin’module. It is deceivingly a lot of work and commitment involved in reading 
everyone’s blogs and then commenting as well as research and writing your own. 

I was apprehensive about this module at fist but as the class has progressed I’ve found it 
really enjoyable. Its been stressful at times with not knowing what to blog about but it 
keeps you on your toes trying to find new research about education. 

… at times this module has been time consuming especially if you weren’t sure about 
what to write, but I think that’s one of the things I liked most about it! Being able to 
look at articles and go off and find something which you find interesting (yes it’s time 
consuming, but worth it in my opinion as we gain a lot of knowledge and get to discuss 
topics that interest us). 

I agree with you that the module has had other benefits as well as educational ones, 
such as developing argument skills and becoming confident in public speaking. 

I think the best thing about this module is that it keeps you engaged with the material 
all the way through because you knew that if you did not blog each week or failed to 
present then you would fail that week’s blog entry. This is a very good method of 1 
ensuring that everyone understands the material and at what level. 2 the student knows 
what they have to do to receive good grades the only thing that could possible make 
this module better would be feedback for the student to know where they need to 
improve. 

http://gemmabyron.wordpress.com/2011/04/05/my-last-blog/#comments 

 

I’ve always thought that on our Psychology course we don’t write enough essays. I hate 
them, but I think having more of them would help us in the longterm to produce better 
assignments. On average each week I’ve written about 400 words… that’s about 4400 
words backed up by reading journals! I’ve also come to think of my peers in a different 
way. They’re sources of information, just like our professors. Also I’ve improved on my 
public speaking and had the opportunity to talk to a group of people larger than I ever 
did in POPPS. Jess came up to me yesterday after class and said I appeared a lot more 
confident in my last presentation, that was really great to hear 

Thank you to all the students for their comments, blogs, discussions and presentations. 
Everyone is really enthusiastic and supportive of one another. Thanks to Jesse for this 
new style of making us be the teachers. It’ll definitely be the most memorable subject 
during my time at Bangor! 

http://heatherd14.wordpress.com/ 

 

I really like your point on recognising your peers as sources of information. I think this 
has been one of the most positive things about this module for me. In it, we have not 
just all sat in a room facing the front where the teacher/lecturer is, occasionally hearing 
contributions from each other when the odd question is asked, but we have really been 
giving and taking from each other the very food-stuff of the module. This has been 
great. We have been able to learn from each other, challenge each other and get to 
know each other much better also. All of this contributes not just to the module being 
one in which information is communicated, but where we actually find some fulfilment 
and personal growth. How many other modules have so many people raving about 
how much they’ve learned and how much this has influenced their future choices?! I’d 
love to see this go on more in education. 

…other modules are boring. I have never been completely enthralled by an lecture 
given by the professors. Listening to the same voice and sitting in the same seat for 2 
hours used to send me into the most wondrous and incredible powernaps I have thus 
far experienced! However this module really opens your eyes to the different 
possibilities and it makes you think if the other lecturers chose this approach how 
much more fun and learning would occur it would be insane!!! 

http://heatherd14.wordpress.com/2011/04/05/the-grand-finale/#comments 

 

I have never studied a module that was so thought-provoking and insightful. I do not 
plan on being a teacher, and so teaching is not really an area I have ever delved into, 
but I feel what I have learnt will be applicable in so many different situations we are 
faced with, from parenthood to getting to grips with a new job. I have never really 
chosen insightful modules before, I always preferred modules which give you the facts 



and then to go away and revise before a test. But this module has made me question 
whether the former method of learning is really helping me. This module has changed 
my outlook; did I come to university purely for a degree, or did I come to learn and 
become knowledgeable about a subject that interests me? 

Thanks for a great module, I hope others take its success on board! 

http://jess956.wordpress.com/ 

 

Thats a great idea! It would be interesting to see whether everyones optimism for this 
module will fade or prosper with time. I’d like to think the latter as I have never known 
so many students be so intrinsically motivated in a module. 

http://jess956.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/thats-a-wrap/#comments 

 

The method of teaching, which this module has utilized, has been extremely effective 
process of learning. I think I have done more external research here than any other 
module while at university. This is because in order to understand properly what 
people have been talking about each week then I have had to do my own research. 
This has proved to be very effective method of learning for me and I think something 
like this could be used in other subject to teach students in secondary schools. 

I would like to thank everyone for making this module really interesting. I would also 
like to thank Jess in designing this novel way of learning module as this has not only 
been fun but have been really informative and eye opening on the field of science of 
education 

https://johnny2340.wordpress.com/ 

 

I have to admit that when this class begun I was a bit sceptical. Blogs? On what 
exactly? Whatever we want? With no exam? Madness! But after eleven weeks, I am 
totally convinced that this type of teaching works, and works well. But why is this? 
(Goes on to present evidence as to why this has worked). 

http://katielouisepreece.wordpress.com/ 

 

I am amazed at how long the blogs have become. To start with they were longish, none 
of us really knew how to deal with no word limit. However, I fully expected that as 
people stopped engaging with the class, that the word counts for blogs would go down. 
Instead they seemed to go up! How is this possible I thought? But it’s because we all 
engaged with the subject. We wanted to lean (intrinsic motivation) and so we put more 
and more information into our blogs (Sorry Jesse, but you started this!) 

The final point I want to make is the fact that we have indeed continuously talked 
about education with ANYONE that would listen (Poor Masters students asking us to fill 
out a questionnaire and as well as this getting a mouthful about our opinions on 
learning styles!) It has helped that on the blogs we can reply if we don’t agree with 
someone. Also, I think a lot of us have forgotten that the comments are marked. 

I was a little sceptical too, but my research and writing skills have definitely improved! 
In our degree we usually don’t have many opportunities to write (compared to my 
experience at school and college) but this module has been great at getting us writing 
each week! I also like that as we were our own instructors we also formed our own 

opinions rather than just going on with whatever the lecturer thought, and its 
interesting to hear just how different our opinions are… I’ve really enjoyed the debate! 

http://katielouisepreece.wordpress.com/2011/04/09/this-is-madness-madness-this-is-
the-science-of-education/#comments 

 

I have gained a lot from this module; I have engaged in debate and learnt more about 
sound and useful principles and well as being introduced to the expansive scientific 
knowledge that exists about learning. I intend to continue learning more, using this 
module and the degree as a foundation and, whilst applying my learning in the 
classroom, further bring together what I know and aim to expand on what I am able to 
learn and teach others about. 

http://kevindeynajones.wordpress.com/ 

 

At the beginning of semester, I was very sceptical and also curious about how this 
module was going to be successful. I was also a little confused, that a whole module 
can only be graded and based on BLOGs and BLOGs alone…no exams, no 
assignments – what was the catch?! 

However, there was no catch and the module has been based and graded on BLOGs 
alone, and I now feel that it has been very successful. Although there is no exam or 
assignment for this module, I wouldn’t say it has been easy. With exams/assignments, it 
is often left until nearer the end of semester or during a reading week to do the bulk of 
the work. Although there is nothing to work towards at the end of the semester, the 
workload of research, creating presentations and blogging has been consistent and 
time-consuming throughout each week. I would not say it has been difficult, however it 
feels very different to what we may have been used to from other modules as the work 
is required to be done each week and every week. Although this module required 
constant work throughout the semester, I think it is a very positive way of keeping 
students engaged with the material and preventing any missed seminars etc as there is 
not a set time to catch up and revise the material ready for an examination. 

http://psu913.wordpress.com/ 

 

I agree with your take on this module. It was a very good way of learning. I also agree 
with you that it might have been very effective, because of the collective learning, I 
tend to personally learn better with other people. It is also as you said you change your 
place constantly you only listen to short talks and you get a change in speaker all the 
time, this is much less tiring or even boring and much more interesting than listening to 
the same lecturer talk for two hours in a row. As you said having 4 talks at the same 
time, also ensure that you would almost always find a talk that really interested you. 

http://laurajohns.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/is-it-the-end-of-the-world-no-just-the-end-
of-the-education-module/#comments 

 

Looking back to our first few blogs when we focussed intensely round the 25 principles 
it’s interesting to see that now we are writing and talking about them, without having to 
directly relate to them. It’s clear we have all understood them and can realise the links 
between them in most educational psychology areas. 



Overall i have really enjoyed this module, and would definitely recommend it to any 
first or second years interested in this area. Thanks Jesse! 

http://phillippadoran.wordpress.com/ 

 

I think that one of the most interesting things I have seen in this module is that people 
actually read papers! And a lot of them! I have always been one to not really want to 
read papers, however, once I was intrinsically motivated to, it was just easy reading. 

I’ve never read so many papers than for this module. I’ve definitely gone the extra mile 
with the actual writing too, trying to please the reader (although perhaps my word 
counts weren’t appreciated). Everyone works hard not to look an idiot in front of their 
peers, but more than that, they want to impress them. And this has really raised the bar 
for the class of work being produced. I have also learned a lot from others who have 
addressed questions that I never even thought of before, such as “What are we 
educating for?”. Awesome module and I have already recommended it to a second 
year. 

I have only read more papers in one topic and that is my dissertation, and that was due 
more to necessity than actually wanting to in the beginning. Whereas in this module I 
have found myself reading more and more papers because, dare I say it, I wanted to 
rather than had to. 

I agree greatly that peer guided teaching has proven very successful. I would never 
have thought it would have done as well as it has, and I feel everyone has learnt a great 
amount of information during the semester. It is also nice to know that we are not going 
to be examined on what we have learned, which has taken the pressure off the idea of 
learning to pass and I feel the learning has been much more enjoyable. 

I definitely agree with the paper-reading! I’ve also found that as well as reading more, 
I’ve been driven to make sure I *understand* them more as well, as other have pointed 
out, you don’t want to be shown up in front of your peers, so making sure you 
understand something before you write all about it and send it in to the ether is quite 
important! 

The added bit of pressure coming from people reading your work each week totally 
made me make sure all my blogs made sense! I also keep finding myself thinking about 
“the exam”, and then remembering that the hard work is done! I think that the style of 
the module has really helped with my learning, as I can guarantee that if I had an exam 
I would be revising in the last week (massed learning) whereas in this module I have 
fully gained from the spaced learning approach – I have never learnt so much from one 
module! 

http://phillippadoran.wordpress.com/2011/04/10/and-last-but-not-least/#comments 

 

Now at the end of the module I can look back and reflect upon what I have learnt….it 
turns out to be rather a lot.  During the first lecture I was nervous that I was being 
thrown into the deep end, but soon realised that the pressure of the rest of the world 
being able to see my work motivated me (intrinsically) to research the information and 
do well.  By doing this I started learning quickly, I became intrigued by papers and 
theories. 

https://nicolelake1308.wordpress.com/ 

 

I agree that this module has caused us to start asking deeper questions and really asking 
ourselves if the theories we are looking at might be effective, and if they could make a 
change to education as it stands. It is true as we progressed through the module we 
gained a deeper understanding of education and started being able to better critically 
evaluate different theories. 

https://nicolelake1308.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/the-final-blog/#comments 

 

Some of “transferable” skills I think I have developed are: 

-          Flexible writing. I am now able to write more freely, before I had a tendency to 
fall under the word count. I now think that I am able to discuss points in more depth 
and draw on previous learning in my writing (I found after the first few posts blog ideas 
came easily to me). I will try to continue blogging to try and retain and develop this 
skill. 

-          Review the evidence. Many of the topics I chose had unclear answer or highly 
differing opinions. I feel I have developing my researching skills and can review the 
evidence. 

-          Discussion. Although this is not a specific skill I feel that I am more confident in 
doing so. I really enjoyed this aspect of the class. It is something that I feel that should 
be developed within other classes, especially the format as it allowed for freedom of 
expression. 

-           Interest. Again not a specific skill but I before I hadn’t considered pursuing this 
area as a career. I have developed a passion for the subject, especially evidence-based 
practices and intervention within schools. 

http://psu879bangor.wordpress.com/ 

 

…I was slightly daunted at the prospect of a weekly blog and even more so upon the 
news of having to plan three speeches but as it turned out it was a much more 
beneficial journey than i could’ve expected! 

Overall the module was a nice change to the usual “lecture, assignment, revise, 
exam…repeat” method employed by many modules. I don’t think i would like to do 
this for every module however (i can’t imagine learning psychobiology for instance 
through this method) but for this it seem very well suited so on that basis and the 
benefits i feel of being self motivated in learning i would recommend the module for 
sure! So thanks to Jesse and the rest of you guys for this educational journey! 

http://richsworld89.wordpress.com/ 

 

I don’t think the things I have picked up in this module will be forgotten and I also 
think I will continue to read about these issues past the module which is something I 
don’t usually do! 

All in all, it depends upon the module organizer, we have been lucky in Jesse that he 
was willing to try something new; I’m sure not every member of staff would be as open 
to new methods of teaching and learning. 

http://richsworld89.wordpress.com/2011/04/11/end-of-the-line/#comments 

 



Over the last 11-12 weeks, I’ve felt like a real writer! Most people have to work hard to 
build up a ”readership” but this forum came with a ready-made audience! To have 
people read your work and feel interested enough to respond with thoughtful 
comments has been pretty special. I only wish more modules and courses were taught 
like this. Thanks Jesse. This module has been inspirational. 

http://goodnewsfarnsworth.wordpress.com/ 

 

I also notice in most blogs, that we do not pitch our blogs and comments at Jesse, we 
pitch them at each other. This is peer learning and it just shows that we can learn a lot 
from each other. I’m sure Jesse has also learnt a few bits and pieces from us too. With 
his facilitation of the subject we have managed to form a well grounded knowledge 
and brought up questions and answers to things that the education system probably 
hasn’t even thought of. 

I really can’t give this method of learning enough praise! 

I hope that you still blog from time to time. I enjoy reading your thoughts too much so I 
need weaning off (slowly). 

Having people interested and responding to what you’re writing about is definitely 
something that has motivated me throughout this module. Its a rarity to see such a high 
percentage of students in a class really wanting to put the work in and tell others about 
what they’re finding. Its also been nice to take part in a module where we’re practicing 
what some of us have preached – in terms of peer-learning, guided learning, deep 
questions, technology in the classroom and more! 

It’s great to get an insight into what you’ve gained from this module. You’ve not shied 
away from difficult topics in your talks and blogs and this has been great for expanding 
existing knowledge and learning about new topics. It shows what a difference a open 
can mind can make. 

http://goodnewsfarnsworth.wordpress.com/2011/04/08/thatll-learn-him/#comments 

 

There is no direction as to what students could write about, I know that Jesse has told 
us that it has to do with psychology and education, however once I started looking 
there are numerous studies and information it’s hard to choose what you feel would get 
you the best mark when there is no direction on what type of information is relevant or 
interesting. However it does give a wider understanding into education because there is 
so much information and you have to ‘sieve’ through it to understand what’s relevant 
and what’s not. It’s also a good way to encourage students to read research articles and 
papers and interpret them for ourselves. 

https://rabedson.wordpress.com/ 

 

I do believe that although we have learnt in a non-conventional way, if they so wished 
to test me on my knowledge now, I would be able to write a much more in depth essay 
in an exam, without any revision, than I would in some modules with revision. 

https://rabedson.wordpress.com/2011/04/08/blogging-and-the-teachers-that-motivate-
us/#comments 

 

So it has come to an end! The final blog! And I have no idea whether I will ever be 
taught in this way again. It’s a shame. I have never engaged or had so much fun in a 
module. I feel like an academic rather than a student being told exactly what is right 
and wrong. Science of Learning has been the turning point for my view of education as 
a whole and for me as an individual. 

…this module has left me with more questions than I started with, however, I’m not 
going to stop learning here. I am interested now so will continually learning for my 
own sake. I want to know the answers to these questions I have given myself. I loved 
this module, it is one of the best learning experiences I have had. My only concern 
now is whether I will enjoy my Masters course if I am not taught in this way! 

http://ruthmarsden.wordpress.com/ 

 

It has improved my research skills in the sense that I have had to search papers, 
journals, articles, websites etc. to find information to back up my blogs. This means 
that every week I have been getting practice for researching which is very useful for my 
dissertation. Also the speeches that we carried out have been good practice for the 3rd 
year conference speeches we are going to have to do at the end of term. 

http://samfok.wordpress.com/ 

 

Science of Education has not only taught me various approaches to education via the 
weekly blogs and talks, but also from the entire approach of the module. It’s as if the 
module has been constructed in a way to allow us to see in action, the very things we 
are researching. 

http://sarapsu6dc.wordpress.com/ 

 

I personally think that this form of learning is greater than just listening to a lecturer 
because we are actually actively seeking out ideas and learning for ourselves. Maybe 
this is the type of thing that other classes should take up to supplement their module? 

http://shannahwiggan.wordpress.com/ 

 

I have liked this way of learning and assessing the learning in this module. It has driven 
the module, however rather than providing a template with which to improve all 
models, I think the novelty of this module may work best for this module and it should 
serve as an indictment that other modules can be taught differently, in more effective 
(perhaps ‘revolutionary’) and interesting ways. 

http://shannahwiggan.wordpress.com/2011/04/10/the-final-hurdle/#comments 

 

Well it’s the final blog of the semester and to be fair has been quite an exciting module 
to take.. Anyone who wishes to take this module in later years should most definitely 
do so!!! I have much preferred to uptake in the research in my own time and have been 
able to give opinion rather than constantly give reference to others work. This has been 
a opportunity to have a say in how we as individuals learn and monitor our own work, 
having an opinion that may have back up from previous research but if not being able 
to put a view across to spark a debate and maybe further or inspire others. 



http://sianed.wordpress.com/ 

 

Well it’s definitely been a different experience in this module. At first I was really 
excited about the blogging idea, I’ve never blogged before and it was a really cool 
experience. I was initially really apprehensive about the speeches though I’ll admit, I’ve 
never really hated doing speeches but I’ve never liked them either. 

Turns out I didn’t really need to worry. I think the speeches have been brilliant and I 
actually enjoyed the inter-teaching system after all, even though I was worried that the 
system may not work. At first I thought that if we follow the inter-teaching system that 
people would generally lose interest and get bored of the module, but everyone I know 
found it really interesting. 

http://siobhan1704.wordpress.com/ 

 

It’s been a pleasure arguing and discussing with you all! And I have truly enjoyed this 
module more than any other, and felt I have learned and developed my thinking much 
more. A great end to the course I think, and I thank Jesse for giving us such a great and 
effective opportunity to learn. 

http://tdssol.wordpress.com/ 

 

The idea of blogging was also effective as even students who are shy or withdrawn can 
make their points heard without feeling anxious. I know I’ve often kept my mouth shut 
in previous modules in fear of being wrong but this module has provided much more 
freedom for people to put forward their own ideas and opinions. 

I too have benefited from the public speaking in this module, far more than I ever did 
in POPPS! At first I found it intimidating when the audience start to ask questions and 
give conflicting ideas… but I learned to quite enjoy it! 

I love how everyone has such a positive opinion of this module! I normally hate 
debates and discussions in classes, but similar to you I grew to enjoy it. It is such an 
important way to learn new information, it helps you to become insightful and look at 
scenarios from all different angles rather than straight on. 

http://tdssol.wordpress.com/2011/04/09/so-this-is-the-end-or-is-the-
beginning/#comments 

2012 Student Comments 

 

I was amazed by this new way of looking at ! education.  Why do we need to sit, 
crammed in a lecture hall whilst scribbling frantically, trying to absorb as much 
information from one lecturer as humanly possible? The answer is, we don’t and this 
module is a prime example of this. 

http://apilgrim89.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/my-reflective-blog/ 

 

IT’S NOT THE DESTINATION, BUT THE RIDE 

http://soebh.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/its-not-the-destination-but-the-ride-a-reflective-
blog-on-this-module-and-what-i-have-learnt/ 

 

Students at this stage in their education will have spent many long hours being dictated 
to and it is sometimes hard not to become jaded with this style of learning. This module 
questions the stereotype of the student stuck listening to the lecturer and challenges us 
to seek out the information that is readily available for ourselves. 

http://psuaa3.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/my-reflections/ 

 

I have been challenged and stretched… and in the process, read more papers than in 
the entire course of my degree! 

http://amybruck89.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/a-reflective-ramble/ 

 

…sitting there, taking notes was just the norm and that’s what worked. I mean, why 
would they teach you like that if there were more effective ways. Well guess what? 
They teach us like that even though there are more effective ways. 

http://psuab7.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/like-a-mirror/ 

 

This module has demonstrated that self-directed learning is just as effective, if not more 
so, that other teaching styles. We own this module, it is our chance to learn and take 
control for a change. 

http://encycloplydia.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/on-reflection/ 

 

I feel this module gives students the challenge to really use the skills and knowledge 
they have gained in psychology and apply it to one area, which is a skill many modules 
aim to achieve but fail due to the limitations of lectures. 

http://psychologyedu.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflective-blog/ 

 

I. Want. To. Learn. …I love it. The amount of time I have spent on the internet just 
looking at random pages, interesting theory’s and weird research because of this 
module, its like everyone’s been teaching me to walk, then suddenly I’m dropped on a 
track and instructed that I can run where I want. 



http://aparmenter.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflective-blog/ 

 

Being taught to memorize information is not what will motivate us to learn! Learning 
should be about analyzing, creating, developing and implementing thoughts and ideas 
to real life… in short FUN! 

http://psychofed4lyfe.wordpress.com/ 

 

…the first time I actually realised that it was assessed by blogs, and I won’t lie, I wasn’t 
enthused.  It was only once we had started and I got to write my first blog that I realised 
how brilliant this module was going to be. 

http://zolucock.wordpress.com/2012/04/03/the-last-one/ 

 

…its been a great module, helping us with our critical analyses skills, an enjoyable well 
thought out module. 

http://adrianyktan.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/the-grand-finale/ 

 

I felt this increased my focus and I learnt so much more in comparison to other 
modules. I liked the fact that this was not weekly tests but weekly blogs because if it 
was weekly tests, my focus would be on trying to fulfill a content criteria rather than 
thinking about developing my skills. 

http://scienceofeducationrebeccaknight.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/so-long-farewell/ 

 

…its taught me that self-directed learning is possible and it really works. 

http://psua13.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/a-reflective-blog-aka-the-end/ 

 

I have a vision for a future of education in which pupils are excited about learning, self-
motivated and self-directed. Their aim is to better themselves, not beat their peers or 
please their parents. 

http://amybruck89.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/a-reflective-ramble/ 

 

The Science of Education module has been the most engaging module I have 
undertaken in all the years I have been in education. Why has it taken until the last 
semester of my degree to do this? The lack of teacher direction, the student led 
conference style classes have all shown us that the teacher should be a facilitator of 
learning, not the font of all knowledge in themselves. Jesse has shown us that this is not 
only possible, but among the most interesting and exciting ways for us to gain knew 
knowledge. 

http://psychedforeducation.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/evaluative-blog/ 

 

Whilst this module has taken countless hours, more than I have previously dedicated to 
a module, it has been thoroughly rewarding. 

http://psuada.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/this-is-the-end-the-final-blog/ 

 

What makes the module even more interesting is even though I don’t always agree with 
certain points of view, I have found I am doing a lot more reading and researching to 
back myself up! My arguments have become a lot more coherent and critical, and I 
have found that endlessly useful in the past year! I hope you had as much fun on this 
module as I did! 

http://andrewlaver.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/and-thats-the-bell/ 

 

This years success (which I am sure will be continued) is down to the creation of a 
module that inspires the use of an individual voice, through allowing focus to be set on 
areas of improvement that are seen to be important to that individual student. This was 
a new experience for many of the students (including myself), getting to voice opinions 
and engage in enlightening discussions on sometimes controversial topics. 

http://andrewstatusward.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/week-10-reflection-time/ 

 

This module inspired me more than any other I have taken over the past 3 years. 

http://psua0b.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/looking-back-again/ 

 

I also found it astonishing how I went into this module thinking- weekly blog, how hard 
can it be, and came out of it thinking that was one of the hardest, but yet most 
rewarding modules I have ever studied. As you said, I’ve read more papers on this 
module than on my whole degree- but its taught be a valuable skill, how to research an 
argument, and critically analyze other arguments. 

http://amybruck89.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/a-reflective-ramble/ 

 

It really is a rewarding module because effort is key and pays off. The marking is not 
based on students learning a set of content chosen by the lecturer. 

http://psua0b.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/looking-back-again/ 

 

Instead of memorizing content, I have learnt the skills to write a blog, find appropriate 
literature, apply previous knowledge of psychology to education research, critically 
evaluate others work and reflect on others insights regarding my areas of interest. 

http://scienceofeducationrebeccaknight.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/so-long-farewell/ 

 

I’m just glad to have been a part of this module and I hope it continues and also 
continues to have a lasting impact on the students who are in it.… through this module 
he has been able to show us just how great education can be, not just boring lectures 
but a completely interactive and engaging experience that has lasting effects. So my last 
thought on this module? It has been very influential, educational, and fun 

http://psua93.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflective-blog/ 

 



I can honestly say I have enjoyed the module. By no means has it been an easy ride,  
the workload has been much more demanding as you had to produce a good standard 
of work on a weekly basis.  Despite the hard work, I haven’t been sat in a lecture with 
hundreds of others bored, frustrated and not understanding concepts being presented. 
Instead I have taken an interest in others work, enjoyed divulging in extra research and 
writing about topics that I care about. I think this is what education should strive for, a 
love of learning. 

http://scienceofeducationrebeccaknight.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/so-long-farewell/ 

 

…refreshing; this module has rejuvenated a part of education that I had long since 
forgotten, a desire to expand my knowledge for my own benefit, not just learning for 
the benefit of high grades. 

http://psuafc.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/week-10-reflection/ 

 

I can definitely tell anyone that I become better at picking up quality evidence from the 
sea of literatures to support my arguments presented in blogs, writing in a more 
efficient and precise manner (which I think it should be compulsory for every 
international students to take a module with such assessment methods) and 
remembering the stuff I had read and learnt while I was writing my blogs, comparing to 
the beginning of the module, and more importantly, comparing to other modules I took 
in these three years. 

http://adrianyktan.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/the-grand-finale/ 

 

…this module has been a breath of fresh air. I have enjoyed giving my talks on a 
Monday morning whether I have had 2 people watching or 30, but the main thing I can 
take away from this module is how much I have enjoyed learning the information 
myself, and then telling other people about, I feel like I learnt much more every week 
writing a blog and comments, than I could have in a whole semester of lectures. 

http://psuacc.wordpress.com/2012/04/21/reflection/ 

 

For the previous 2 years I had sat through lecture after lecture getting bored and 
wondering why someone was firing facts at me while I was only there so I could hear 
the odd few facts that weren’t on the lecture slides. The realisation that it doesn’t have 
to be this way came as a reassurance 

http://soebh.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/its-not-the-destination-but-the-ride-a-reflective-
blog-on-this-module-and-what-i-have-learnt/ 

 

I think that one of the issues with education at the moment is even at this level in 
higher education, we are often guided through rather than taking the initiative and 
directing our own learning. The reason that many students were nervous at first is we 
just aren’t used to this amount of power. Surely that’s not right. This was a great 
module, it did involve a lot of work but it never felt like such a slog as some written 
pieces can be. 

http://psub69.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/upon-reflection/ 

 

This module was ours. This is similar to what I was saying about ‘reciprocity’, in the 
sense that we didn’t have to write about any particular topic if we didn’t want to in our 
blogs. We essentially got given a ball (the topic of psychology in education) and we got 
to run with it; the results are there for all to see 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

I have enjoyed, I have recommended and most importantly I have learnt!! 

http://cassharp.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/hwyl-fawr/ 

 

I could not help but think about how much searching, analyzing and critical thinking I 
have done this semester. Compared to previous modules, where a minimal amount of 
reading and critical thinking is required, this module has allowed me to hone those 
skills as much as the entire second year allowed. The sheer amount of paper reading I 
have done for my blogs means I have probably read in excess of 50 papers on 
education. This has definitely helped me a lot in the critical weeks heading up to my 
dissertation writing, as I am now able to quickly read through a paper and understand 
it. 

http://psychofed4lyfe.wordpress.com/ 

 

This module has made me re-evaluate my university experience as I know why I came 
to university and I know what I wanted to achieve in my 3 years but it wasn’t until I 
took this module that I was able to do what I came to uni to do. I came to learn, to be 
motivated and to be enthused and that’s what this module did for me. 

http://cassharp.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/hwyl-fawr/ 

 

I think that more modules should employ methods such as these as students are 
empowered and are motivated to learn. I only wish that other lectures would broaden 
their horizons and open their eyes to other methods of teaching that are available. 

http://psuac2.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflection/ 

 

…this has been one of the most interesting and, if I may be so bold, educational terms 
in my three years at University. 

http://psua93.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflective-blog/ 

 

As for how this module was actually taught, it has been brilliant! The method of using 
blogs has meant we ourselves had had to go out and research the information we need 
as well as analyse it and shape it into a concise blog entry. In addition to this we were 
given the chance to discuss these findings with the rest of our class through the use of 
the comments system, these let us improve our knowledge of others areas while also 
helping us improve our own blogs through comments or criticisms on what we had 
written. If this wasn’t enough then the fortnightly talks we had to give not only let us 
share the information we had researched in a different way but it allowed use to 



participate in live discussion with our peers, and that was only giving the talks! Being 
able to listen to each others talks we not only improved our knowledge of the 
psychology of education but it let us have a taste of areas we may not have considered 
before, this even lead to many doing their own research in these areas in their next 
blogs, I mean what other module lets you not only experience new areas weekly but 
also gives you a chance to pursue them whilst not diverting away from your work, it’s 
brilliant really. 

http://psua93.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflective-blog/ 

 

By allowing us to explore our own interest in the topic area but still with some 
guidance it provided a greater learning experience. With the freedom to choose blog 
topics came the variety of thoughts, opinions and ideas that by interacting through 
comments and discussion in talks prompted new discoveries for many. 

http://psua0b.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/looking-back-again/ 

 

One of the key strengths of this module would have to be engagement. I have been 
engaged with the subject and have been discussing my opinions and views with others, 

http://psychofed4lyfe.wordpress.com/ 

 

I believe that if this module were introduced to teaching courses, it would help spark 
their enthusiasm, like with us to make a change. 

http://mcclelloscope.wordpress.com/2012/04/04/time-to-reflect-the-future-of-
education/ 

 

Not has it helped my critical and analytic skills it has helped me sharpen my writing 
skills. My writing has become more concise and to the point. I have thoroughly 
enjoyed this module and I too have recommended it to anyone 

http://apilgrim89.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/my-reflective-blog/ 

 

First & foremost I just wanted to say that this module was a blast. It’s arguably very rare 
to come across a student that spends nine weeks writing over a total of 5000 words and 
actually enjoys doing it. 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

The instruction (or somewhat, lack of instruction) to write about psychology and 
education increased my angst in wondering whether I was on the right track. However, 
I quickly learnt, whether I was on the right track or not, I certainly was learning. Not 
only about information regarding education and psychology, but also how to write 
arguments, form arguments, write to word counts, continuously research information, 
accept differing opinions and keep to deadlines. There is no doubt, these skills are 
learnt throughout university, and in many ways other than blogging. However, the 
science of education module has shown me that these important learning outcomes 
can be developed whilst carrying out assessments that are enjoyable and not 
monotonous. 

http://hannahphair.wordpress.com/2012/04/10/what-have-i-learnt-week-ten/ 

 

This module has most importantly, developed my skills at formulating arguments. I see 
how important it is to use research to help reinforce the arguments you make, and that I 
have learned how to write something relatively presentable within a few hours- a skill 
that will no doubt help me when I enter the real world, with real deadlines (and no 
extensions!). 

http://hopechester.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflection/ 

 

Entering into this module, I didn’t know what to expect, or really what was expected of 
me. At the close of the module, I can say that it has both surprised me, and exceeded 
whatever expectations I had! 

http://amybruck89.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/a-reflective-ramble/ 

 

When information is accessible, but not necessarily forced upon us, it seems to give us 
a greater onus to go out and read it because we want to. None of us had to read any 
particular blog if we didn’t want to but we did and I think that speaks volumes about 
the positive effects that peer collaboration can have on our learning and this coming 
from a guy who has always been skeptical about group work! Intrinsic Motivation vs. 
Extrinsic Motivation has been without a doubt the most popular topic in these blogs. I 
can honestly say  that this module has secured a landslide victory for intrinsic 
motivation and it begs the questions as to why we don’t see more of this type of 
learning medium in education at all levels. 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

I have spent so much more time researching education and the issues that are prevalent 
and it has encouraged me to think outside the box and continue looking in my own 
time outside of blogging and commenting. 

http://psua0b.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/looking-back-again/ 

 

For 3 years I have been sat in lectures bored and falling asleep believing that it was the 
only option, but it isn’t 

http://soebh.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/its-not-the-destination-but-the-ride-a-reflective-
blog-on-this-module-and-what-i-have-learnt/ 

 

I really enjoyed the freedom the module offered (although at first the thought scared 
me). I felt that the freedom of the module not only sparked my intrinsic interest in the 
psychology of education (an area which before I would not have believed I would be 
interested in) but also back into psychology itself after years of lectures and exams 
grinding away my interest. I also liked the way the freedom allowed us to be creative 
but in a scientific manner, which is key for furthering the field of psychology. 

http://psychologyedu.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflective-blog/ 

 



This module is about learning to teach yourself the subject and in my opinion that is 
why it is so effective. Like you said there is a set criteria for this module and our 
progress is carefully monitored . I also think making the speeches made sure that you 
researched the topic deeply so you could answer any questions that your peers had. 

http://hopechester.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflection/ 

 

I feel like I’ve been living vicariously through the work of other people. Everything we 
do largely stems from the thoughts and ideas of others. We dedicate our time and effort 
to constant attempts to disprove (not prove) these ideas and that’s fair enough, it’s a 
science and that’s just how it is. But what I think was most special about this module is 
that (although we still used evidence) it encouraged us to put our own stamp on 
psychology in education. It gave us a voice and a platform to truly express our beliefs 
and share in those of others about a topic which we are all evidently passionate about. 
If that’s not learning, then I don’t know what is. 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

…similar to our dissertations, this module allowed creative, independent and self-
directed learning. I found myself exhausting countless hours, week by week, writing 
what I wanted to write, exploring what I found interesting and debating topics that to 
me, were previously unheard. 

http://psuada.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/this-is-the-end-the-final-blog/ 

 

This module has shown me exactly how university modules should be taught. It’s 
offered me the freedom and flexibility to research and present topics in education that 
interest me, not what interests Jesse. 

http://forwardpotential.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/this-is-the-end-beautiful-friend/ 

 

Metacognitive skills are fostered in modules like this one due to the autonomy, 
motivation and self-regulation factors at its base. It really is successful!!! I hope to see 
more modules like this one! 

http://psuafc.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/week-10-reflection/ 

 

I chose this module predominantly because it had no exams (I hate them!), with a small 
side of it being potentially useful for my PGCE. However, I have found this to be one of 
, if not the most enjoyable module of my degree, which could be due to the sheer 
amount of freedom that we have had, something that I expected to have at uni, but 
failed to find (academically). The added benefit of getting virtually immediate feedback 
has, I feel, helped boost my grades and my confidence. 

http://psub1a.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflections/ 

 

Lots of people must look at the module from the outside and think “you blog every 
week… you have it easy”, I am sure we can all agree it is not easy. …we don’t have a 
final exam but we sure do a lot more work for the blogs than you do for another 
module 

http://scofed.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/and-last-but-by-no-means-least-13/ 

 

…before this module I would have most likely disagreed with someone championing 
student led learning. This would simply have been because currently the concept is so 
alien. We are taught from early on that teachers are the source of all knowledge. In 
university this improved and we were taught to seek out research to support our 
arguments in essays. We were still constrained somewhat by a syllabus though. I have 
learned so much more in this module than in many of the “standard ones” I’ve taken 
part in, there needs to be more learning like this! 

http://psuab7.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/like-a-mirror/ 

 

It was interesting that when a fellow student explained a concept it sometimes seemed 
more understandable, also it made me less hesitant to ask questions. The interactive 
element of this module made it a learning experience with a difference. The 
opportunity to put across individual opinions and thoughts on a subject matter  is rare 
however in this module I got to do this every week! 

http://maz06.wordpress.com/2012/04/06/and-in-summary/ 

 

I specifically agree with your points about it the content being undiluted or unclouded. 
Having to find it ourselves, although it required more work and endless searching, it 
did mean that we could evaluate evidence and understand concepts and ideas 
ourselves. 

http://psuaa3.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/my-reflections/ 

 

Too many universities rely on the old fashioned, and in many cases in effective, 
method of speaking at a large class of glazed-eyed students for two hours. It is 
refreshing to see a module based on what is reported in literature to actually work and 
benefit students! 

http://malenjukes.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflections/ 

 

I personally feel the biggest part of learning is listening to other people opinions and 
then making an informed decision yourself, and I do not feel that this can be 
,achieved if you have only one point of view (i.e a lecturer). 

http://psuada.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/this-is-the-end-the-final-blog/ 

 

This module has demonstrated the success of modernised learning environments. I 
have learnt more across the last semester than I ever have in any other module. I am 
driven to learn. I am excited to read my peers’ ideas. Where does its success lie? 

Blogging - we have used social networking to learn 

Commenting – we are part of an online community  

Speaking - weekly speeches have allowed us to share ideas directly 

Choosing topics - we have been given autonomy and this motivates us 



No exams - we do not ‘learn’ because we have to pass 

I have been inspired and excited by this educational module and only hope that we 
begin to see more flexible and student-driven programmes in the future! 

http://psyched101.wordpress.com/ 

 

…today as  I sat to write my final education blog I felt quite sad. Pathetic I know but I 
did. I’ll tell you why – this module has not only broadened my thinking but has 
changed my opinions on so many things that I thought I was right about. 

http://scofed.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/and-last-but-by-no-means-least-13/ 

 

This module has been amazing, allowing everyone to investigate their own interests 
and share them with everyone, something which I hope to use in my own classroom in 
the future. 

http://psub1a.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflections/ 

 

I have to admit that I was a bit dubious at the beginning of the module as, as to how I 
could possibly learn anything if I wasn’t having any lectures. How wrong was I?  This 
has been an amazing module, and a valuable experience, and I am grateful that I was 
able to have been involved in it.  

http://parosc.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflective-blog-3/ 

 

…although discussion has been brilliant it has also been great to just be able to listen to 
some talks without having to contribute too much and just learn. I know personally that 
many of the talks I went to I had little knowledge on and if not for the system of talks 
requiring a choice of one of 5 I probably wouldn’t have normally have gone to some so 
for those talks it was great to just be able to sit and learn! 

http://debatesineducation.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflective-blog/ 

 

I have enjoyed this module more than any other module I have done in the last 3 years 
of being at Uni. I have pushed myself to understand topics that my fellow students are 
presenting and explore a new area and write about it myself. The structure of this 
module is the key. The ability to have the power over what we learn gives me the most 
motivation. I know that all the information I have learnt from this module I will be able 
to recall years later. That is a first for me. Usually after an exam all the knowledge 
escapes my brain! 

http://psyedu.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/week-10-lets-review/ 

 

This module has been hard work, there is no question about that.  If I’d known just how 
much work was involved, would I have chosen it? Definitely!  This is the first module 
where I feel that I have truly earned my grade. 

http://forwardpotential.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/this-is-the-end-beautiful-friend/ 

 

I would never have thought that telling students to go and learn what they wanted to 
learn would ever work but now I have completely changed my mind. 

http://scofed.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/and-last-but-by-no-means-least-13/ 

 

I must say I was intrigued by this module and after all the hype that surrounded it last 
year; I had high expectations. I can honestly say it exceeded all of expectations and 
more. 

http://elburns.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/and-so-the-end-is-here/ 

 

…teaching critical analysis skills, how to research , and how to write an argument 
should all be encouraged more. I do not think teaching is even necessary but maybe 
just the opportunity to use these skills and being marks on them would encourage you 
to use them. So I agree with you these skills need to be taught in more modules so that 
we have a better chance of apply them to the real world when we graduate. 

http://psychedforeducation.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/evaluative-blog/ 

 

I have to be honest, when I first heard about this module I was skeptical. “Blogging” I 
thought, what on earth is that going to achieve? Perhaps it was curiosity that drove me 
to take this module, or maybe it was something else, but nine blogs and thousands of 
words later, I can honestly say, “wow, what a module”! 

http://encycloplydia.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/on-reflection/ 

 

I must say it was the only module I’ve ever done where I’ve extensively researched and 
read about so many areas within the topic, and that’s where this module really stands 
out. If education is about getting people learning about the world, this module is 
perfect, if it is about memorising facts and theories, it is not. 

http://psub69.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/upon-reflection/ 

 

I can’t believe looking back over the following weeks after doing 1 blog and 7 
comments each weeks, works out about 2,500 words every week so in total I’ve written 
nearly 25,000 words!! How many modules can you say where you have had to write 
25,000 words!! And write and present 4 presentations!! I certainly can’t think of any!! 
Don’t get me started on how much I’ve read! Ha! 

http://cassharp.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/hwyl-fawr/ 

 

I have loved this module. Personally I have felt that the weekly blog set up has allowed 
me to feel far more involved and productive in this module than I have felt with any 
other module to date. 

http://malenjukes.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflections/ 

 

I think the best part of this module was the freedom of subject, to roam as far as our 
minds would let us within anything that affects education and psychology. 



http://aparmenter.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflective-blog/ 

 

Writing my tenth blog and it feels like time has gone so quickly! This module has been 
invaluable to me and has given me something I thought would be lost after many years 
in the education system : a love for learning. 

http://maz06.wordpress.com/2012/04/06/and-in-summary/ 

 

It has enhanced my study and public speaking skills, honing my critical analysis and 
debating abilities. 

http://amybruck89.wordpress.com/2012/04/16/a-reflective-ramble/ 

 

I have achieved my highest grade from my 3 years at university in this module and 
boyyy have I worked for it! It’s not been easy, I’ve worked hard (as all of us have) and it 
pays off. 

http://apilgrim89.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/my-reflective-blog/ 

 

The Science of Education. Not a very inventive name for such an original module. To 
reflect, I must start from the beginning. Before the lectures began, I received emails and 
announcements about the presentation schedule being online. With my name second 
on the list to do a presentation on any topic with the science of education, I admit I 
was a little more than nervous. Not at doing a presentation (for we have done plenty by 
3rd year), but it seemed like we were being thrown head first into a module with no 
guidance or structure on what. Apprehensively, I went to the first lecture and found that 
this fear I had, was actually the fear of freedom. No other module offers you the 
freedom to discover, learn, write, or discuss what you want on such a wide subject 
area. And for that freedom, I am grateful. 

http://psub69.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/upon-reflection/ 

 

This module has also made me realize I can really work hard when I need to. 

http://psua13.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/a-reflective-blog-aka-the-end/ 

 

Jesse did nothing in this module; yet in doing nothing he did absolutely EVERYTHING. 
Well ok that is a half-truth I’m not actually saying that Jesse did absolutely nothing, I 
mean the poor guy had over 60 blogs to mark and when you have people like Steve & I 
churning out lengthy memoirs every week (like this one) it couldn’t have been easy. 
But the real question is how on earth did we manage to learn so much without having 
a teacher spoon-feeding us along the way? 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

This module has by far been the most engaging throughout my university career. I can 
honestly say I’ve written more words for this module than every other module in the 
third year combined (and maybe the second year too!) However, it’s not all about the 
word count. 

http://forwardpotential.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/this-is-the-end-beautiful-friend/ 

 

…this was a fantastic module and one that will stick with me for a long time after I’ve 
finished university. 

http://psuaa3.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/my-reflections/ 

 

I enjoyed writing every blog so much it never actually felt like work and the cross 
interaction with blogs of both friends and others I had never spoken to before made it 
feel like a collaborative effort and helped raise the bar each week. Thinking back to 
that first lecture where you showed us the positive comments from last years class I can 
fully understand now why they liked it so much despite the workload 

http://2cool4schoolman.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/all-in-all-youre-just-another-brick-
in-the-wall/ 

 

The amount of research done in this one module must compete with the amount of 
research done in two years. And not only have I learned a lot from the research, but 
I’ve learned how to research more efficiently and that really helped with my 
dissertation. 

http://psub69.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/upon-reflection/ 

 

I could try and be objective, but by doing the research myself I found I was passionate 
about subjects I thought I didn’t care about. If anything, I was subjective, which is a 
good thing, as it allowed me to form my own opinion and express it in my own way, 
which is exactly what this module is about. 

http://psuaa3.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/my-reflections/ 

 

…this module has (hopefully) one way or another encouraged us to read tons of 
academic literature. This is without a doubt a very important skill to be practicing 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

I to have spent more hours on this module than any other, but have enjoyed every 
minute of it, and have also spread the word to any second year that would listen. 

http://psuada.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/this-is-the-end-the-final-blog/ 

 

60 blogs and 7 comments, means that the choice is wide, or in some weeks quite 
narrow, concentrating on one blog and commenting several times. This empowers the 
student and this empowerment drives the learning intrinsically forward. 

http://parosc.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflective-blog-3/ 

 

I find it interesting that you feel inspired by the module. I felt that it inspired me too to 
be more in control and independent with my own learning. 



http://psua0b.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/looking-back-again/ 

 

…it hasn’t been a light workload, but we have learnt so much and enjoyed it along the 
way. 

http://apilgrim89.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/my-reflective-blog/ 

 

The thought of publishing my work and having other people giving critiques really 
scared me at first, however it motivated me to do work so that I could adequately 
support my argument. People challenging my views led to debates which kept it 
interesting and somewhat felt more relevant to me than the conventional teaching 
structures. 

http://maz06.wordpress.com/2012/04/06/and-in-summary/ 

 

…having the choice over subject matter meant that I felt empowered over my own 
personal learning. I could study subjects of interest and dwell on them for as long as I 
wished. For example, I spent around three weeks discussing issues concerning 
metacognition. This meant that I could really get under the skin of a topic. 

http://psua14.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/week-10-so-long-and-thanks-for-all-the-fish/ 

 

My researching skills have improved dramatically. Being able to search journals for 
relevant literature and to read the papers for supporting or conflicting findings. 

http://rgadd18.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflective-blog/ 

 

When I first chose this module, admittedly, it was the lure of no exams that my 
decision was largely based on, but I must say that it has been one of the more 
enjoyable modules that I have chosen this year. 

http://rachlewis28.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/the-end-is-nigh/ 

 

Back when we first started this module, I scoffed at the idea of student led learning. If 
you’re reading this Jesse, I thought this was just your excuse to not have to teach us, but 
it turns out I’ve learned more in this module than in the whole first two years. 

http://psuab7.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/like-a-mirror/ 

 

I personally believe that I have learnt so much from this module, perhaps even more 
than I have learnt in all other modules in my three years at university. I found it highly 
encouraging yet challenging at the same time. There was probably more work and with 
more consistency than it would be in a lecture-based module but I gained valuable 
skills that I hope to take with me into the workplace. These were not only the content 
knowledge, but the skills to search for information myself and present my thoughts and 
knowledge to others both verbally and in writing. 

http://sandypress.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/reflective-blog/ 

 

I found that being able to write about any topic we like meant that many of us made 
connections and observations that we otherwise wouldn’t have made. It freed us in a 
way that no other module would (and arguably could) have managed.  This module’s a 
completely different animal from any others I’ve done. I’ve enjoyed every module I’ve 
taken this year, but unlike the others I don’t feel some sense of relief at finishing this 
one – I almost wish I could have started it in Semester 1 and carried it on. 

http://psp3003.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/final/ 

 

For me the most significant experience was how the module induced feelings of 
cooperation, with amazing support and words of encouragement off peers when 
performing presentations, respect from others for differing opinions and amiable 
responses that introduced conflicting evidence. 

http://spc69.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/reflection/ 

 

…this module has been amazing, empowering, engaging, motivational…. obviously 
highly EDUCATIONAL….. and so much more!!! 

http://spc69.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/reflection/ 

 

…not entirely sure why anyone would want to criticise this module and who knows 
where they develop their criticisms from! I think the key to this module that resulted in 
us doing so well is we enjoy it. Its active engagement, it keeps you on your toes and 
more importantly, we are in control. We are never going to blog about something we 
find highly boring and so that enthusiasm for the content, mixed with sheer hard work 
results in us achieving!! 

http://hopechester.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflection/ 

 

The amount of research that we engaged in was enormous. I agree in that we probably 
did more reading for this module than any other we have done in the past year. 

http://psua0b.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/looking-back-again/ 

 

…really does put the learning experience into the learners’ hands rather than throwing 
PowerPoint after PowerPoint at them. 

http://apilgrim89.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/my-reflective-blog/ 

 

I liked the feeling of ownership of the work I’ve done blogging has gave me and I have 
to say it’s tempting to continue blogging after the module. 

http://psychologyedu.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflective-blog/ 

 

…our fortnightly speeches held great importance. Not only did they expand and build 
on the skills we have developed in POPPS over the past few years but they ensured we 
had researched and developed our knowledge to a sufficient level to be able to talk 
about it. People always say, the best way to know if you have learnt something is to 



explain it to others and on top of that, preparation for any potential questions at the end 
also made sure we had put the hours in learning our topic! 

http://hopechester.wordpress.com/2012/04/17/reflection/ 

 

To repeat a quote that someone put on their blog…..It is better to debate a question 
without settling it than to settle a question without debating it.” – Joseph 
Jourbert…..This is what I believe the last few weeks have been about and it is this 
friendly debating that has directed our learning and interest 

http://psuada.wordpress.com/2012/04/18/this-is-the-end-the-final-blog/ 

 

I think that writing for your peers is the hardest part of the module. Knowing that 
something is going to be judged by your friends, fellow students, or even competitors is 
what makes you really try to write the best you can, and I thank everyone for not 
ripping my arguments to shreds, instead either agreeing, adding points to it, or politely 
giving another view. 

http://psub69.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/upon-reflection/ 

 

I have been inspired, excited, intrigued and thoroughly annoyed whilst reading other 
people’s blogs and I’ve loved having arguments (ahem, debates) with you all as 
academics. 

http://zolucock.wordpress.com/2012/04/03/the-last-one/ 

 

For those of you who may read this and are considering taking this 3rd year module? 
DO IT!! This module has been 100% eye-opening, educational and motivational. Jesse 
has done an amazing job in developing a module to increase student engagement and 
learning. 

http://scofed.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/and-last-but-by-no-means-least-13/ 

 

It’s quite clear to see then that the reason this module is such a success is because it 
uses many concepts that provide excellent learning methods – concepts that the 
module actually teaches us about! It teaches us about teaching through teaching! It’s a 
metamodule! Hurrah! 

http://psuafc.wordpress.com/2012/04/20/week-10-reflection/ 

 

I’m shocked on how much I still remember of what I’ve written. This module has also 
sharpened my writing skills and ability to abstract information from scientific journals 
which has helped my other modules and dissertations. It’s a nice feeling knowing that 
all you have worked for during the university years will be of use not only to yourself 
but for others as well. 

http://psychologyedu.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/reflective-blog/ 

 

I think I share in the sentiments that a ‘class’ should be an agreement between two 
parties (students and teachers) in an effort to reach a mutual end goal: That end goal is 
learning. It’s the teacher allowing the students the freedom to make the classroom their 
own and to be there for them whenever they need a push in the right direction. This is 
proper teaching 

http://jackinabox2906.wordpress.com/2012/04/19/week-10-contemplating-educating/ 

 

 


